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President’s Message                                                            May 2017 

Happy Spring to all! Hoping we can keep the warmer weather going on a regular basis! 

This month many look forward to the official opening of our beaches with guards on duty start-

ing Memorial Day weekend. Guards will be on-duty each weekend until June 24th, after which 

they will be on duty full time through Labor Day. If you plan on using the facilities, please be 

sure to bring your dues current and utilize your 2017 badges and/or wristbands when on club 

property. I hear members complain that we have so many non-members using our properties, so 

utilizing your badges lets us all know who belongs on our properties. Wristbands are available 

upon request and for members only; they are not to be utilized for guests. Kristen Ianconetti 

will be returning as summer security guard/lifeguard supervisor. We will be offering guard train-

ing in early June. 

Car and boat stickers should also be in place. Again, it helps to know if the vehicles/boats belong 

on club property or not. PLEASE...... if you have not used your boat in like a million years, 

PLEASE remove it from club property; we are trying hard to get this under control. There are 

so many boats that are obviously never used and taking up space and many simply fill with  

water and become a mosquito breeding ground. If you can't move it yourself call us we will give 

you a hand. 

Thank you to all that came out and volunteered for our spring work day. I was happy to see 

some new faces this year;  I think we had close to 40 in total. Our big project this year was at 

2nd beach where the split rail fence was replaced. Thank you to all who worked on getting it 

done. Properties are in great shape. It is great to see members come out and take pride and  

ownership in their club. It is what I have been preaching and it makes this community so 

unique. Not to mention, volunteering helps to keep our dues down! 

If you haven’t read them in a while, our standing club rules are posted in the member’s only  

section of our website. I encourage all to read them, as it helps to eliminate any misunderstand-

ings in case you are not familiar with the rules while utilizing club facilities. A reminder of our 

beach party policy which is posted in the members only section, if you plan on having more 

than 7 guests (no more than 20) Memorial through Labor Day, you must notify the office prior 

to obtain a permit and wristbands. At our last meeting we revised and eliminated this require-

ment for club events. 

The Board hosts an annual new member mixer each year and it is scheduled for May 5th at 6:30 

pm prior to our monthly Board meeting. Invites have been sent out to our newest members and 

we would love to meet everyone who recently moved into the lake. I hope our new members can 

make it. It is that time of year when our social committee calendar really kicks off. We have our 

east-west games and community day coming up on June 24th and our movie night/camp out on 

June 9th. Be sure to mark your calendar. 

As spring moves forward, we know more and more of our residents will take to our streets for 

exercise. Please drive carefully. It is also recommended that walkers/runners should always walk 

opposite traffic, single file please for the groups and cyclist are required to ride with traffic. For 

those who like to walk during dusk or dawn, some type of reflective clothing is recommended. 

Parents should be aware that the law requires that bike helmets must be worn by anyone  

under 18. 

Eric Wilsusen 

Club President ericwilsusen@lakeshawneeclub.org 
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      Hold’em 7pm 
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      Community 
      Garage Sale 
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The Lake Shawnee Clubhouse is located at 4 West Shawnee Trail Wharton NJ 07885 

 For Club Business and Rentals please contact our Office Manager, 

Lisa Peter at 973-663-1307 or officemanager@lakeshawneeclub.org 

The Office is open during the hours of 8:30am-12pm on Tuesday, Thursday and Saturday 

CLUB HOUSE RENTALS 

Rates and Terms 

Members only 

Full Day Rental: $170 

Any day of the week 

 Half Day Rental: $85.00 

Mon-Fri Only 

Daytime Rentals end at 5pm 

Evening Rentals begin at 6pm 

 A deposit of $175 and a signed  

agreement are required to  

secure your rental date. 

Call 973-663-1307 

                                        Board Meetings are held on the first Friday of every month.  

                                                                     All members welcome!! 

                                      Visit our website frequently for the most up to date information:                 

                                                                  www.lakeshawneeclub.org 

                                www.facebook.com/groups/lakeshawneeclub Page 2 

Board of  Governors 

Officers 
President   Eric Wilsusen  663-0596 

Executive VP                    Vince Matrisciano 663-5964 

Membership VP                Milt Felter  663-1565 

Treasurer  Marc Sanderson                663-2821 

Secretary  Kristeen McConnon           663-5937  
 

Members At Large 
Jeff Keith  663-4230 

Al Gebhardt  663-0014 

Jim Beyel  663-5131 

Dina Troha  663-6737 

Al Gazdalski  663-4698 

Al Pichieri                          663-5428  
Lise Meisner  663-4553 

Bill Carroll                         945-9310 

 

 Property Maintenance Chairs: 
First Beach   Eric Wilsusen  663-0596 

Club House  Lise Meisner  663-4553 

Second Beach  Bill Carroll            234-5413  

Third Beach   Al Gazdalski  663-4698 

White’s Cove   Al Gebhardt  663-0014 

Beaver Cove  Milt Felter  663-1565 

North End  Milt Felter  663-1565 

South End/Dam                Eric and Vince 

  

Committee Chairs:  
Swim Team   Debbie Gamble  663-4430 

Social Committee Dina Troha  663-6737 

Fishing Committee Mark McCormack 663-1639 

Membership  Milt Felter  663-1565 

Summer Night Patrol  Eric Wilsusen  663-0596 

Lake Ecology   Jeff Keith  663-4230  

Life Guards   Kristen Iaconetti 

Website                 Robert Troha  663-6737 

LSC News Editor               Kristeen McConnon          663-5937 

lsnews@lakeshawneeclub.org  

Newspaper Deadline 20th of the month 

Interested in advertising in the LSC News go to  

www.lakeshawneeclub.org/clubhouse.html 

mailto:officemanager@lakeshawneeclub.org
https://www.facebook.com/groups/lakeshawneeclub/
http://www.lakeshawneeclub.org/clubhouse.html
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Lake Wide Garage Sale 

Saturday and Sunday May 20th & 21st 

Set up at your own home, and get rid of some unwanted treasures.   

We’ll do the advertising and provide a map to shoppers to show them where the garage sales  
are taking place around the lake.  To get your house on our map,  

please call the office at 973 663 1307. This will coincide with the town wide garage sale.  
The Clubhouse will be on the Town map.   



    

 

 

 

FOR SALE:  Shed 12’3” long by 7’3” wide by 7’2” 

high. Color Blue. $400.00. Buyer responsible for 

transport.      m.volkmann@hotmail.com 

FOR SALE: Sears Kenmore HEPA Vacuum bought 

1/13 on sale $449.99  Excellent Condition, asking 

$200.00     Call Marte 973-663-3820 

FOR SALE: Motorcycle-Yamaha Virago, 700cc Engine, 

Only 8740 Original Miles, New Battery & Tires 

Asking $990, Come See, Make An offer 

Jack, 973-601-7700, As is, cash only! 

FOR SALE: Sunfish Sailboat With Sail, Mast, Boom, 

Center Board, Rudder & Homemade Carriage 

Asking $490, Come See, Make An offer 

Jack, 973-601-7700, As is, cash only! 

FOR SALE:  2002 Harley Davidson Ultra Classic  

ElectraGlide   Mileage:  9711   Pearl White   Excellent 

Condition. CB, Alarm System, Audio System – front and 

back seats, Carry bags in trunk and saddlebags, plus lots 

of extras. Asking:  $12,900 

Call Donna:  973-229-2485 or 973-663-9434 

(leave message) 

         

   Baby Sitter List 
      Name                           Age              Phone     

 

 Jaclyn McConnon          16                  5937 

Madelyn McConnon *    19                  5937 

Tracey Munson +           15      862-432–8329 

Kyra Sparks  +               15             409-4998 

Karly  Wilsusen *          18                    0596 

      * CPR Lifeguard certified 

   + Red Cross certified 

 
 

Coming Soon:  Lake Shawnee Book Club! 
 

Do you have a fiction addiction?  A history with mystery?   
What makes a book even better is discussing it  
with a group of friends who have read it too. 

A book club can be an excellent setting for sharing  
your thoughts on books while making friends, having fun,  
and challenging your thinking.  It motivates you to read 
more or to discover wonderful new books that you might 
not have chosen on your own.  If you’d like to join the 

Lake Shawnee Book Club, contact Pat Reis for information 
about a book club brainstorming meeting.   

Email patreis@optonline.net or call 973-449-8606 

 
 

Social Committee Seeking Volunteers 
 

In order to ensure the success and continuation 
of our events we need more volunteers to come 

out and lend a hand.   
Without increased involvement we will be forced 
to cancel events that we have all come to love.  

A large commitment isn’t necessary.  
New ideas will be welcome, we will also share 

experiences and help you every step of the way.  
So grab some friends, let’s work together to 

make this an exceptional year!! 
Please email Dina Troha at  
dinatroha@optonline.net. 
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https://www.overstock.com/Books-Movies-Music-Games/Books/9/dept.html
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            ABLE 

       TREE SERVICE 
                                                 Tree removal - pruning - stump removal   
                                                Hedge trimming - 24 hour emergency service 
                                        Storm Damage - Land Clearing - Crane Service Available 
                                                   Free estimates - No job too big or too small 
                                                                                 Firewood 

                                                 Fully insured - Residential - Commercial 

                                                           10% off any job $300.00 or  more 

                                              973-713-8488 
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Monthly Card Night! 

Tuesday, May 9th at 6:30 p.m. 
We will be starting a monthly  

Hand & Foot card game. 

Easy Game!  Beginners are welcome! 

Please contact Karen at (973) 663-3562 to sign up. 

Tables of four are preferred, so please call ahead of time. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Texas Hold ‘em 
Saturday, May 6th   

Registration begins at 7pm-Play starts at 7:30pm  
The cost is $15 per person and includes refreshments.  

Even if you’ve never played before, come on out and learn,  
We have beginners each time - we’ll even show you how to play 



 
Social Committee Calendar 
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Summary of  Lake Shawnee Club Board Meeting 

April 7, 2017 

 

The Board discussed the recent Annual Meeting on March 11th and completed their annual Board reorganization.      

Upcoming events for the Social Committee include the Annual Bunny Brunch and Easter Egg Hunt on Sunday, 

April 9th.  Once again, the Club held a successful Wine Tasting on March 25th thanks to Vince and Gina  

Matrisciano.   

The Board discussed treatments for the Lake for the upcoming season to begin at the end of April.  Egg addling 

will be conducted, as well. 

Projects and plans for the upcoming Work Day on April 22nd were discussed.  The Board will present proposals 

for all anticipated projects for the upcoming year at the next monthly Board meeting. 

Sign ups for Swim Team will be held on April 22nd at the Clubhouse.   

There was a brief discussion on plans Phase 2 of the dam reconstruction including a preliminary timeline. 

The Board discussed the anticipated Clubhouse renovation, specifically the septic system requirements for the 

project.  Engineering calculations are being provided and will be submitted to the town upon completion.     

 The Board discussed several upcoming projects.  They voted to paint and repair the far dock at First Beach, 

rather than replace with composite material as proposed by the Swim Team at the March Board Meeting.  They 

discussed repairs to the Clubhouse and decided to hold off on any major projects until the status of the Clubhouse 

renovation has been determined.  Plans are on hold until the status of the septic has been determined.  The Board 

approved to replace the fencing at 2nd Beach and to install two swinging gates at the top of the lower stairs.  

They discussed repairs to the top stairs, but need to obtain further estimates for the work.  Finally, the Board dis-

cussed and approved the replacement of the chains at the First Beach parking lot with timber railings.   

The Board discussed revisions to the Club’s Memorial Policy and the Events Policies.     

Page  8 

 

                     LIFEGUARD CERTIFICATION 

 

 

 

Calling all new and returning lifeguards!! There will be a lifeguard meeting on May 17th at 5:00 

pm. We will also be holding a lifeguard certification class June 5th-June 9th with Scott Davis. 

If you are looking to get certified for the first time the cost is $325. If you just need a re-

certification the cost is $125. Please call, text, or email Kristen Iaconetti if interested.  

kristen.iaconetti@gmail.com. Cell: (973) 229-0917 

mailto:kristen.iaconetti@gmail.com


Page 9 



Page 10 

 



  

                                                     

 

92 W Shawnee Tr. 

Wharton NJ 07885 

    973-663-1070 

anne@smallworld-travel.com Page 11 

 Septic Systems 

Pumped • Cleaned • Repaired • Installed     

*Neighborhood and Senior Discounts Available* 

Free septic tank evaluation with every pumping. 

 Aaron    Competitor Coupons Accepted 

Septic Service, LLC                

973-663-6058                  www.aaronexcavating.com 

It is time to start planning your 2017 vacation 

Call us we can help with your reservations 



 

        It’s time to start getting  

      ready for the season  and 

      the opening of the Snack 

      Shack. 

 

     As usual, we need volunteers to man the Snack 

     Shack during the open hours. 

      We plan to be open Monday to Friday from 

      12 Noon to 3:00pm and alternate weekend days 

      from  1:00pm to 4:00pm. 

      Please contact Lise Meisner at 973-663-4553 or 

      lisemeisn@verizon.net if you can help. 
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   Hi everyone, 

 

   There has been some interest from a number 

   of members about starting a sailing club again. 

    If anyone is interested in joining a sailors 

    group, please call the club office at  

     973-663-1307. 

 

 

   

 

                                            NO SMOKING IN BEACH AREA  



 

 

New Event Idea for any  

Musician or Singer 
Open Mic Night/ Jam Night  

At the Clubhouse or On the Beach 

Anyone Interested?   

Contact Mike Stewart at 663-2241 

JEFFERSON TOWNSHIP HEALTH DEPARTMENT 

  

RE:  UPCOMING HEALTH SCREENING FOR JEFFERSON RESIDENTS 

                          THE JEFFERSON TOWNSHIP HEALTH DEPARTMENT is offering: 

 WELL BABY CLINICS 
DATE:  May 10th and June 14th 

LOCATION:  Jefferson Twp. Public Health Center, 57 Minnisink Rd. 

 

Well Baby Clinic for residents from birth – Kindergarten includes: physical examination with growth 

assessment and immunizations by a pediatrician.    

 SKIN CANCER SCREENINGS 

DATE:  May 16th and June 15th   

TIME:  6:00 – 8:00 PM 

LOCATION:  PUBLIC HEALTH CENTER, 57 Minnisink Rd. 

This free screening is a complete body scan and is performed by Kathi Meyer, APN, Advanced  

Practiced Nurse. 

 SMAC BLOOD SCREENING 

DATE:  Saturday, June 3rd 

TIME:  8:00 – 11:00 AM                                                                                                    

LOCATION:  PUBLIC HEALTH CENTER, 57 Minnisink Rd. 

FEE:          $25.00 for 61 years and younger 

          $12.00 for 62 years and older 

 This screening tests for glucose, potassium, sodium, cholesterol, triglycerides, HDL, LDL, and a 

complete blood count, etc. 

  

Appointments are necessary for all clinics; please call the Public Health 
Center at 973-663-0700.   

 

THANK YOU TO EVERYONE WHO SENT 

CARDS, FLOWERS AND WELL WISHES UPON 

THE DEATH OF OUR SON, JAMES "REF" 

COUGHLIN ON THURSDAY, JANUARY 9TH, 

2017 

MARLENE AND JAMES COUGHLIN  
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